

**AGENDA FOR PEDALS MONTHLY MEETING (Pedals 38th birthday!)
7.30pm on Monday 15 May 2017, at The Vat and Fiddle PH
12-14 Queensbridge Road, Nottingham NG2 1NB**

(Andrew Martin to chair; David Easley to take the minutes)

1. Welcome, and apologies for absence, and including brief introductions

2. Discussion with Chris Gough of VIA-EM (Notts County Council) re traffic signal timing issues for cyclists and including discussion of traffic signal design and timings of existing traffic signals (up to 1 hour)

(10 minute break)

3. Minutes of the previous Pedals Meeting (24 April 2017) and including checking for accuracy, and matters arising / updates including review of progress with actions agreed

- Nottingham Station Cycle Park Signage and other points arising from the EMT Stakeholder meeting on 20 April
- Suggestions for possible improvements for cyclist at other local stations including Bulwell, Beeston, Carlton and Hucknall: my message of 23 April to Dan Robson, EMT Area Station Manager, Nottingham and further comments.
- The Government's Cycling and Walking Investment Strategy (CWIS), announced by the DfT on 21 April, along with guidance for the preparation of the new Local Walking and Cycling Infrastructure Plans (LCWIFs)
- Sherwood Street North/Forest Road junction changes - response to Graham Lansdell from Tom Humphries (24 April) and subsequent messages
- Ropewalk North South Quiet Route - further feedback
- Rushcliffe Arena: concerns of non-car users: message of 7 April from Rushcliffe Cllr. Sue Mallender to County Cllr. Steve Calvert, and report of meeting on 13 April with Helen Penniston, Rushcliffe BC
- Pedals Spring / Summer 2017 Newsletter

4. Report on recent meetings / events by people who have attended on behalf of Pedals including

- 25 April site meeting to discuss Wilford Lane tramside path crossing safety issues
- 2 and 4 May site meetings with suppliers of Bridges relevant to the proposed Trent Lane-The Hook foot-cycle bridge

5. Finance, Membership, Promotion and Publicity (Iain Lane & David Easley to report)

- Including updates on membership renewals and new memberships.

6. Forthcoming events / meetings

Pedals meetings including invitations to visiting speakers, review of the agenda layout, charring and taking minutes at future meetings and the need to contact The Vat and Fiddle

for preparing (e.g. heating when necessary) the room.

Future Pedals meetings,

including Chairing and Minute-taking arrangements, and possible speakers to invite

Other meetings / events:

- (Pedals suggested agenda items for) Thurs 25 May Greater Nottm Cycling Development Group
- Next Highways England / Greater Nottingham Cycling liaison group, 5 June 2017 14:00-16:00.
- Air Pollution Community Workshop (15 June); Global Action Plan (David Lally to attend)
- Sat 24 June: possible Pedals stall at Cycle Live Weekend Festival of Cycling, Victoria Embankment

7. Cycle facility and traffic management matters including

- City Council Formal Consultation - TMP 7218, Hartley Road (letter of 2 May from Sean Bluett)
- Nottm rail station cycle track past V&F pub: message of 5 May from Cathy Melia
- This Magic Dutch Traffic Light Helps Bicyclists Avoid Stopping!

8. Miscellaneous items

- Pedals Spring / Summer newsletter
- 'Let's rescue Britain's forgotten 1930s protected cycleways' kick-starter project: suggestion from Andrew Martin
- Replies to letters to County Council election candidates (updated list) and next steps in the light of the election results

9. Any other business

10. Updating of the Pedals website: general discussion